On Tuesday 19th November 2024 Cllr Pauline Phillips(Mayor) and Cllr Jamie McNeil(Deputy Mayor) met with representatives from Boroughbridge Primary School, Area 6 Highways and North Yorkshire Police to discuss the dangerous driving and parking along York Road during school times.

Boroughbridge Town Council requested that Highways reassess the need for further parking restrictions along the road, and also that North Yorkshire Police and the Civil Parking Enforcement team attend more frequently to ensure safety for children attending the school. Assurances we're given that moving forward there would be a greater presence from the teams and that anybody parking dangerously or illegally will be issued with a penalty parking notice or 3 penalty points if appropriate.

Please Park safely and legally if you have to park near the school.

Let us work to keep the young people of Boroughbridge and other pedestrians safe in the town.